STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 18 October 2010 - 8PM

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Deanna Gardner, Andrew Henderson, John Bews, Ian Hudspeth, Andrea Gardner, Trish Cyster, Robert Gough, Ken Giles, Tim Burtsal


	Public:
	3


	Clerk:
	Jo Ross




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

No questions raised by the public at this time
256
To receive apologies for absence. 


No apologies received 
257.
Declarations of Interest.  

To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


No declarations of interest were made at this time.
258.
Minutes of the last meeting. 


An amendment was requested by Cllr Henderson in relation to 245 Matters Arising – Cllr 
Henderson had been in touch with Smiths of Bletchingdon not Joanne Cooke-Yarborough  
RESOLVED


THAT, the minutes of the meeting were to be amended and submitted to the chair for 
signing as an accurate record.
259.
School Governing Body – Duties 

Presentation by Charlotte Christie, Specialist Advisor, Governor Services, OCC.


Ms Christie set out the role of a School Governing body in generic terms in relation to setting 
and managing the budget, employment of staff, delivery of the national curriculum and 
general stewardship of the school.  


The Governing Body takes a strategic role in the school management on behalf of each 
County Council with the Head Teacher being responsible for the day to day running of the 
school.


Meetings held by the school governing body are matter of public record and should be 
available to both parents and members of the public on request with the exception of some 
confidentiality issues such as pay.

The Governing Body also manages the complaints procedure within the school and as such 
will action both the initial complaint and the appeals procedure.


Any grievance in relation to the school either internally or externally should be put in writing 
to either the Head Teacher or the Governing Body in the first instance.  

260
School Governing Body – Response to Questions put to the School Governing Body by 
Steeple Barton Parish Council in relation to the current management of the school.

Chris Brook spoke on behalf of Middle Barton Primary School Governing Body although he 
pointed out he is no longer on the body.  The acting chair Bill Lawrie was present as a 
member of the public.  The questions had been answered however by the body and 
approved at the Full Governing Body meeting on 28 September 2010.
Responses follow:

1.
Why are pupil numbers falling so rapidly?

Pupil numbers have fallen for a number of reasons:

(a)
We have year groups where there are not many children – this year’s Foundation Stage intake for example includes all the children who have attended pre-School and are of school age but that is only a cohort of 13 (where our Published Admissions Number is 20)

(b)
Some families have moved out of the village and have therefore taken their children to a new school

(c)
Some families have chosen to take their children out of Middle Barton School to other schools in the area.
 2.
Why have three governors resigned in the last year.
TWO governors have resigned in the last year – it would be inappropriate to discuss their reasons with the Council in detail. Membership of the Governing Body constantly changes as terms of office come to an end or personal circumstances change.

3.
Why are parents with children of primary age and resident in the village, choosing not to 
send their children to the village school but alternative primary schools away from the 
village which is having a knock on effect on those villages where places are now not being 
allocated to their catchment children because the places have been taken up by children 
from Steeple Barton.

If parents choose to take their children to another school they do not have to give reasons.  We as a Governing Body do contact all families who have chosen to take this decision to see if there are any areas within the school which need to be improved. Where such areas are identified they have been discussed with the School Leadership Team, and in some cases are part of an improvement plan for the future.

One thing it is important to realise – there have not been any consistent reasons given by the families who have chosen to move their children out of Middle Barton School, and all the reasons have been considered individually.

This is not a new phenomenon and has been happening for years.
 4.
There are many rumours of problems within the school about poor management, bullying 
and individuals within the teaching staff causing dissatisfaction/disruption.  If these 
rumours are more than just scare mongering and tittle tattle what is being done to 
alleviate the problems.

Middle Barton School has never tolerated bullying or intimidation and certainly there is no ongoing “situation” which is being allowed to “continue”. The Governing Body would like to know where this suggestion has come from.

5.
Does the management of the school intend restoring the academic achievements of the 
pupils?

Academic results for 2009 were strong – on what information are you basing your assertion that achievement levels are dropping?

The management of the school aims to ensure that all pupils are allowed to achieve the best possible results they are capable of.  It is important to recognise that each cohort of children will have different levels of ability when they join the school and that may be reflected in the exam results they ultimately attain. With such small cohorts (20 is not a statistically significant number) the test results may not be consistent from year to year.
What is important is ensuing that the academic progress of each child as they move through the school is as high as it can be, and that we add as much value to their learning as possible. The Governing Body, Head Teacher and Staff at the school are totally committed to ensuring this is the case.

6.
Why does the school governing body take such offence that we as a council have taken an 
interest in the school on behalf of our parishioners when in the past we have also 
supported the achievements of the school in the same manner and this was acceptable.

The following is an abbreviation of that given by the Governing Body.
In short it was felt that the Parish Councils recent published minutes were based on supposition and had had a negative impact on the school’s reputation with parents and 
other members of the community.

The School Governing Body now asked that whenever matters concerning the school were discussed at council meetings that clarification should be sought from the Governing Body.

RESOLVED


THAT, in future questions in relation to the management of the school would be actioned 
immediately by the parish council through both the Head Teacher and the School 
Governing Body in writing.  By opening the lines of communication between the two 
bodies it was hoped that issues could be resolved quickly and effectively without leading 
to conflict between the two parties.

Should a member of the public approach the Parish Council without having first 
established a rapport with the school the council would in future direct them to the Head 
Teacher and Chair of the School Governors.

261.
Affordable Housing Sites

A response had been received by Cottsway in relation to the recent extraordinary meeting 
between several of the councillors and representatives of Cottsway in relation to Dashwood 
House. 


It was felt that the response had ignored the concerns of the Parish Council in relation to the 
future use of the Dashwood House site
RESOLVED


THAT, the chair would try and arrange an emergency meeting with Cllr Goffe to discuss the 
situation.
262.
Correspondence


(i) 
Invitation to meet with OCC on Thursday 18 November 2010 at Banbury Town Hall 
18:30 – 20:30
RESOLVED


THAT, the chair would attend with John Bews and report back to the council

(ii)
Email re BT voting for faster broadband.  http://www.racetoinfinity.bt.com/home
RESOLVED


THAT, this would be widely publicised in the DFP, Barton Bulletin, PC noticeboard, shop 
and website.  The clerk would also contact other parish councils in the exchange to 
promote.

(iii)
Email received from Pat Woodward, Mill Lane re the state of Mill Lane following the work by M & D Gardening to remove the brambles.  This had been rectified by M & D immediately prior to the complaint bring received.  However there was still an issue as now half the ditch has been cleaned out this makes the other half look  un-kempt .
RESOLVED


THAT, Gordon Culman would be arranging for the ditch to be dug out by the end of 
October.

(iv)
Pack Lane Closure notice from 8 to 12 November 2010 for essential maintenance.
263.
Circulation Folder


No matters arising. 

264.
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) Emergency Plan



Richard Leonnard was co-opted onto the Emergency Plan Committee led by Cllr 


Cyster.


Cllr Cyster had reviewed other local plans and would now take these forward with 

Mr Leonard.

(b) Youth Groups 


Nothing to report
(c)
Parish Plan


Nothing to report
265.

Reports
a) School Governors report - Cllr Henderson.
No report submitted.

b) Highways, pavements and verges
Verge on Holliers Crescent/Boundary of 2 Kirby Close

The current owner has requested that the Parish Council maintain this area.

RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Dyer would ask the owner to establish ownership of the land on her 
deeds before the Parish Council could action further.

23 North Street – Owners had asked for notice of mowing.

RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Dyer would ask M & D Gardening Services for a schedule of mowing.  However it was widely accepted as this was so weather dependant actual timings may be impossible to ascertain.  Cllr Dyer to report back to owners of 23 North Street.




1A Woodway – strip outside is on the mowing plan but had not been done.

RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Dyer remind M & D Gardening Services.




Horsechestnut Tree Woodway – Ownership of land still being investigated.

c) Transport- The Chair. 
Lorry Count to be organised.

RESOLVED


THAT, Cllrs Dyer and Gardeners undertake this with the assistance of Pete Godfrey.

d) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields
No report submitted
e) Arts and Leisure

No report submitted
f) Reports from County of District Councillors
Cllr Hudspeth (Appendix A)
g)
Report from Cllr Bews re recent OCC Meeting (Appendix B)

266.
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson

(i) 5 Frances Road, 2 Storey Rear Extension – No comments raised
(ii) 62 North Street – 2 Storey Extension – No comments raised
(iii) Dashwood House – Planning committee site meeting Tuesday 26 October 2010
267.
 Finances 

a. Accounts for Payment 

i. To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix C to agenda September 2010)  
b.    Agreement to pass funds held for SBAS to the society and close the account in the PC’s name
c.
Annual return now approved by BDO LLP and accepted by the full council
268.  
To receive items for next agenda. 


No items received
269.
 AOB


No other business declared
270.
 Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 15 November 2010 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.
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  Signed .............................................


